MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF PLEASANT VIEW CITY, UTAH

August 4, 2020

The public meeting was held in the city office at 520 West Elberta Dr. in Pleasant View, Utah, commencing at 3:01 P.M.

MAYOR:

Leonard Call (via Zoom and office)

COUNCILMEMBERS:

Attendance method:

Ann Arrington (via Zoom)
Kevin Bailey (via Zoom)
Steve Gibson (via Zoom)
David Marriott (absent)
Sara Urry (via Zoom)

STAFF:

Bill Cobabe (absent)
Tyson Jackson (via Zoom)
Heather Gale (via Zoom)
Allison Christensen (via Zoom)

Ryon Hadley (via Zoom and office)

VISITORS:

Christy Bailey (via Zoom and office)

Jerry Burns (via Zoom) Becky Stokes (via Zoom)

Business:

1. Founder's Day Celebration 2020 recap meeting.

The Founder's Day committee met to recap the Founder's Day Celebration 2020.

Steve thanked everyone for their efforts this year and deemed the event a success even with the pandemic and extra challenges. Jerry asked how the week long events went. Allison said there were 76 teams that signed up for the Goose Chase. 16 teams didn't complete any challenges, 60 participated and 30 completed all missions. The average size of the teams were 4-5 people. Sara said she heard nothing but good things about the Goose Chase, Porch Parade and Movie in the Park.

Ann said it was all super cool. The Jensen family who moved out of the city asked to be included in the challenges. Sara liked the participation from the businesses and ending with the food trucks. Jerry asked if we received any feedback from the local businesses. Ann said they all appreciated the business and additional advertising.

Allison said there were about 12 participants for the porch parade and we had a business call to ask if they could provide some prizes. Allison said the Goose Chase took more time than she anticipated, but it's something that can be done again with help from other recreation employees.

Jerry said there were 7 participants in the Heritage Committee flag challenge and he thinks we have a flag that turned out nicely that we can use in the future.

Allison said there were 23 family units who came to the movie in the park. The total number of people from those family units were about 100 and the health department gave us a cap of 50 family units, so we were fine there. Sara said it turned out well with the painted squares for social distancing.

Sara said the food trucks went well and a lot of people showed up. Sara heard over and over again that people were happy we had something going on for Founder's Day and didn't just cancel the entire day. Steve said he thinks the older people will enjoy the car show and the younger groups will like the waters slides, etc. at Barker Park. Steve said he'd like to get some more pop up shade tents so people can spread out and gather under the shade to eat and hang out at Barker Park.

Jerry Burns said the fireworks show was wonderful. Steve asked if there was an additional cost for the difference in the show that happened this year. Sara said no, there was not any additional cost. Steve Shriber did us a favor because a lot of cities were canceling their shows. Steve traded out all the ground stuff for the higher stuff. Sara said that she would like the band to play at Barker Park next year and also have the radio so we could have a hybrid of both people at Weber High and people at Barker Park. Steve said he thought it was a better show and he liked the vantage point. Steve said he couldn't find an app or get the radio station at all but someone in the parking lot with a radio on turned it up for everyone to hear. Steve said he thinks a better explanation of how to tune in would be helpful. Steve said that he missed the police presence after the fireworks show as it was a little un-nerving getting out of the Barker Park parking lot. Steve and Jerry asked Tyson if he could turn off the safety lights around the shop and city hall next year so they don't interfere with the show.

Sara asked if we need to increase the budget to allow for the Goose Chase game and prizes. Allison said every Goose Chase game costs \$500 and she spent about \$1200 for prizes. Mayor Call said he thinks it's a good idea and we should put it a request for the increase during the budget process.

Jerry asked if there was interest in the Heritage Committee to continue their aspect with Founder's Day? Everyone said they would like that, and that's what the day is about. Ann Arrington said she'd like Follow the Flag to continue. Sara said she'll get with Allison to determine what area's Follow the Flag can use without interfering with the parade.

Mayor Call said he was dead wrong about being against having a modified Founder's Day and he's glad that others stepped up and said we could do it and be safe and successful. Mayor Call said it was surprising to him and he didn't see one negative comment on social media.

Adjournment: 3:44 P.M.